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   Charles F. Kennel, Scripps Institution of Oceanography, NAC
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Dear Dr. Weiler and Dr. Morse:

As members of the U.S. dark energy community, we strongly endorse
the Astro2010 Decadal Survey recommendation of a Wide Field
Infrared Survey Telescope (WFIRST) as the highest priority space
astrophysics initiative for the coming decade.  WFIRST will make
indispensable contributions to understanding the origin of the
accelerating expansion of the universe, which is the most profound
puzzle in contemporary cosmology and perhaps in all of contemporary
physics.  WFIRST will enable a science program of extraordinary
reach, and it will maintain the United States' leadership in
space-based exploration of the cosmos.

European interest in a dark energy space mission offers the opportunity
for a coordinated program that could have substantial benefits
for both communities.  This opportunity should be pursued in a
manner consistent with the recommendations of Astro2010:
in particular, the U.S. must maintain a leading role in a mission
with the powerful technical capabilities, multi-pronged science
program, and modest risk and cost that made WFIRST the top
priority of the Decadal Survey.

We are pleased that NASA, through its call for members of a
WFIRST science definition team, is proceeding rapidly to realize
the WFIRST mission.  The Decadal Survey represents the consensus
view of the astronomical community, after a challenging process
of making hard choices and prioritizing.  This was the most
careful analysis of technical risk and cost ever done for a
Decadal Survey.  The Survey report has been fully and
enthusiastically endorsed by the American Astronomical Society.
We strongly encourage you to implement WFIRST as an important
national scientific priority for this decade.
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